
 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
Please see schedule within 
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
3:30 PM Saturday - St. Peterôs 
9:00 AM First Saturday - St. Martinôs 
Anytime by Appointment 
 

BAPTISM 
May God bless our new parents! Please contact the 
parish office to schedule the baptism of your child. You 
are welcome to contact the office early to complete 
Baptism Prep before the birth of your child. 
 

MARRIAGE 
Congratulations on your engagement. Please contact 
Fr. Chris at least six months in advance of the wedding. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
If someone is seriously ill, hospitalized or  dying, please 
contact the parish office. If you would like to be added 
to the prayer list or would like a visit from Fr. Chris, 
please call the parish office at (608) 831-4843. 

Parochial Administrator:  
Fr. Christopher Gernetzke 

ST. PETER  
ASHTON 

Sunday, February 11, 2018 

ST. MARTIN  OF TOURS 
MARTINSVILLE 

Welcome to the Catholic Parishes of  
& 

ST. PETER CATHOLIC CHURCH 
7121 County Road K 
Middleton, WI 53562-3912 
(608) 831-4843 
 

ST. MARTIN OF TOURS 
5959 Saint Martin Cir 
Cross Plains, WI 53528-9312 
(608) 798-2815 
 

ST. PETER CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
7129 County Road K 
Middleton, WI 53562 
Principal Kathi Klaas  (608) 831-4846 
 

ST. PETER-ST. MARTIN RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
Kaye Kruchten, Grades 1-5,  
(608) 798-3256 
kayereligiousedu@gmail.com 
Michelle LeVeque, Grade 6 - Confirmation 
(608) 572-3844 
michellereligiousedu@gmail.com 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN JOINING ONE 
OF OUR PARISHES? Welcome! Please contact 

either parish office to register. Registration forms are 
also available online www.saintpetersaintmartin.org. 

ST. PETER PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL CHAIR 
Joanne Roudebush 
 

ST. PETER PARISH FINANCE COUNCIL CHAIR 
Tom Stafford 
 

ST. PETER  EDUCATION COMMISSION CHAIR 
Joan Pregler 
 

ST. MARTIN PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL CHAIR 
Deb Brausen 
 

ST. MARTIN CHURCH FINANCE COUNCIL CHAIR 
Greg Greiber 
 

BULLETIN EDITOR 
Diane Kalscheur  (608) 831-4843 
dkalscheur@stpetermiddleton.org 
Deadline: Friday at 8:00 AM (8 days prior to publication) 

 

 

 

For more information, and to get paperwork 
for enrollment in 3K through Grade 5, please 
stop by our office or call Nancy Meinholz, 
Administrative Assistant, or Mrs. Kathi Klaas, 
Principal, at  (608) 831-4846. 

 
òA Leper came to Jesus and kneeling down begged him and said, ôIf you wish, you can make me clean.õ Moved with pity, he stretched out his hand, touched 
him, and said to him, ôI do will it. Be made clean.õó - MK 1:40-41 

frchris.gernetzke@stpetermiddleton.org 

Fatherôs cell phone (608) 561-7234 Enrollment Open Now at St. Peter School 



WELCOME TO ST. PETER & ST. MARTIN OF TOURS 

LITURGIES FOR THE WEEK 

Saturday, February 10 - St. Peter  
 4:30 PM             À Jerome and Jerry Adler 
Sunday, February 11 - St. Peter  
 8:30 AM   People of the Parish 
Sunday, February 11 - St. Martin  
 10:30 AM  Brian and Pilar Culligan 
Monday, February 12 - No Mass 
Tuesday, February 13 - St. Peter 
 8:15AM À Bill Maly 
Wednesday, February 14 - St. Peter - ASH WEDNESDAY 
 8:15 AM À Valeria and Clarence Acker 
Wednesday, February 14 - St. Peter - ASH WEDNESDAY 
 6:30 PM À Eugene Mueller 
Thursday, February 15 - St. Martin 
 8:15 AM À Special Intention 
Friday, February 16 - St. Peter  
 8:15 AM À Francis Maria Neumaier 
 After Mass until 9:30 AM  Eucharistic Adoration 
Saturday, February 17 - St. Peter  
 4:30 PM             À Living and Deceased Members of 
     The Al and Rose Meinholz Family 
Sunday, February 18 - St. Peter  
 8:30 AM  People of the Parish 
Sunday, February 18 - St. Martin  
 10:30 AM À Albert and Mahala Kruchten 

LECTORS/EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
Wednesday, February 14 - St. Peter 
 6:30 PM Tom Stafford & Religious Ed Students 
Saturday, February 17 - St. Peter  
 4:30 PM             Mary Dahmen 
Sunday, February 18 - St. Peter  
 8:30 AM  Virginia Meinholz 
Sunday, February 18 - St. Martin  
 10:30 AM Tim Hook 

MASS SERVERS 
Wednesday, February 14 - St. Peter 
 6:30 PM Religious Ed Students 
Saturday, February 17 - St. Peter  
 4:30 PM             Cole Kalscheur and Grace Kalscheur 
Sunday, February 18 - St. Peter  
 8:30 AM  Ashley Hornung and Zachary Hornung 
Sunday, February 18 - St. Martin  
 10:30 AM Jacob Kuehn and Jessie Kuehn 

USHERS 
Saturday, February 17 - St. Peter  
 4:30 PM    Kevin Wagner and Ken Acker 
Sunday, February 18 - St. Peter 
 8:30 AM Shaun LeVeque and Logan LeVeque 
Sunday, February 18- St. Martin  
 10:30 AM Mark Kuehn and Ivan Hellenbrand 

Ash Wednesday Schedule 
Please keep in mind that Lent begins with Ash Wednesday on February 14. Mass on Ash 
Wednesday will be held at 8:15 a.m. at St. Peterôs and also 6:30 p.m. at St. Peterôs. We will have 
Stations of the Cross on Tuesday evenings during Lent (weeks 1 -  5, not Holy Week) at 6:00 p.m.  
All are invited to come pray with us! 

Welcome New St. Peterõs Parishioners 
Emily and Casey Bruketa 

 

Help Needed With Potatoes 
For Annual Country Breakfast at St. Martinõs 

The February 25 St. Martinôs Country Breakfast is quickly approaching. Multiple       
volunteers are needed to each buy, boil and peel ten pound of Idaho russet potatoes. If 
youôre willing to help, please contact Linda Ripp at (608) 849-7643 or linownbr@tds.net. 

 

 

Country Style Breakfast at St. Martinõs 
Sunday, February 25, 2018 
Plan to Attend and Enjoy! 

 

Annual St. Peter Picnic 
June 16 & 17 

New Committee Members Welcome 
 

The St. Peter Picnic Committee is looking for 
four new members, to help organize and run 
the  festivities on Fatherôs Day Weekend, 
June 16-17, 2018. If interested in joining this 
committee, please contact Barb Ziegler at 
(608) 235-7834 or Vern Acker at              
(608) 225-9301. Thank you! 

 

Follow St. Peter Catholic School and St. Peter Church - Ashton on Facebook! 

Lenten Fasting and Abstinence Reminders 
 

Ash Wednesday and Good Friday are obligatory days of fasting and abstinence for  
Catholics. In addition, Fridays during Lent are obligatory days of abstinence. 
 

For members of the Latin Catholic Church, the norms on fasting are obligatory from age 
18 until age 59. When fasting, a person is permitted to eat one full meal, as well as two 
smaller meals that together are not equal to a full meal. The norms concerning          
abstinence from meat are binding upon members of the Latin Catholic Church           
from age 14 onwards.                                               
      Excerpt from www.USCCB.org 

Pictured above is the St. Peter-St. Martin crew at Frassati Fest in Wisconsin Dells. 
THANK YOU for supporting the cookie jar fundraiser to make it possible for these teens to attend! 

Ashton Ridgerunners Snowmobile Club  
Annual Country Style Breakfast 

 

February 18 at St. Peter School Hall, Ashton 
Serving Time 8:00 a.m. until Noon 

 

Tickets $8  in advance, $9 at the door 
Childrenôs tickets available at the door   
Ages 6-12, $3;  Age 5 and under, $1 

 

 

Tickets are now available from any Ashton Ridgerunners 
Snowmobile Club Member, including Craig Meinholz, 
Donald Pertzborn and Mike Pertzborn. 

Our sympathy and prayers are    
extended to the family of              
Tim Dresen. 

 

Eternal rest, grant unto 
him, O Lord, and let   
perpetual light shine upon 
him. May his soul and the 
souls of all the faithful 
departed, through the 
mercy of God, rest in 
peace. Amen. 



FEBRUARY 11, 2018  Ǔ  SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

St. Peter  Actual  
Offertory Income 

Budgeted  
Offertory Income 

 
Over/(Under) Budget 

Last Week $3,743 $3,750 ($7) 

Year to Date $115,646 $115,805 ($159) 

St. Martin  Actual  
Offertory Income 

Budgeted  
Offertory Income 

 
Over/(Under) Budget 

Last Week $1,193 $1,548 ($355) 

Year to Date $54,387 $49,536 $4,851 

Stewardship Report 2/4/2018 

For your convenience, one time or regularly scheduled donations to St. Peterôs may be made 
online. To make a donation, simply go to www.saintpetersaintmartin.org, click on St. Peter Catholic 
Church, then click the ñGivingò tab on the upper right side of your screen and click ñOnline Givingò. 
Thank you for your continued support of St. Peter and St. Martin parishes. 

February 16 Fish Fry at St. Michaelõs 
Dane on Friday, February 16, 2018. Serving time will be 5:00 p.m. 
to 8:00 p.m. in the parish hall. Carry-outs available. 

Religious Education News 
For our next lesson this Wednesday, February 14, we will meet 

for Ash Wednesday Mass at 6:30 p.m. at St. Peterôs. 

St. Peter Fish Fry Dates 
 

February 23, 2018 (any color poke cake, group A works) 
March 16, 2018 (favorite 9x13 cake, group B works) 
March 30, 2018 (2 dozen cupcakes, group A works) 

 

Work lists are available online at  

www.saintpetersaintmartin.org  

February/March Scrip Spotlight Business: �:�R�R�G�P�D�Q�¶�V�� 
 

Buy a $50 Woodmanôs Gift Card in February or March to be entered in a drawing for a $50      
Woodmanôs card! (1 entry for every $50 card value purchased!)   
 

Congratulations to Mary Laufenberg, winner of the January Scrip drawing. Mary is the winner 
of a $25 Kwik Trip card! 

 

 

Ways To Help 
 

Our 1st Annual St. Peter Church and School Benefit Dinner, scheduled for April 28th, is    
approaching quickly! This yearôs theme will be ñPlanting Seeds for Our Future.ò Along with the 
dinner, we will be holding a silent auction. We are requesting your participation in acquiring 
items for the auction. Potential ways you can do this: 
 

�x�� Solicit local area businesses (especially ones you frequent often!) and collect gift cards, 

product, and/or monetary donations from them. 

�x�� Offer your services (photography, house cleaning, babysitting, etc.) 

�x�� Offer tickets to sports events, weekend getaways (using your timeshare, lake home, etc.) 

�x�� Purchase items to fill a basket. Ideas: 

  ö Kids Activities/Crafts for a Rainy Day ö Outdoor Barbeque Items 
  ö Outdoor Kid Fun ö Gardening  ö Bird Lover Items 
  ö WI Badger ö Green Bay Packers ö Mallards/Brewers 
 

All items should be delivered to the school or parish office no later than March 9th. 
If you have any questions, please contact Stephanie Ballweg (stephballweg@gmail.com or 
(608) 712-2557) or Bridget Yallaly (yallalybridget@gmail.com or (608) 515-3332). 

Pork Chop Dinner at St. Norbertõs 
A Pork Chop Dinner will be served this Sunday, February 11, at 
St. Norbertôs in Roxbury. Tickets are $12 at the door. Hot dog 
meal for children available for $3. Carry-outs also available. 

Marriage Prayer 
The Knights of Columbus believes that the foundation of the family is 
the marriage bond between the mother, father and God. If you have a 
strong marriage, it will produce a strong family that can endure the 
challenges they face throughout their lives. 
 

To help keep your marriage strong, the Knights of Columbus would 
like to share with you the Our Marriage Prayer. 
 

Gentlemen, take your brideôs hands, place them together and wrap 
your own hands around them. Pray these words together. 
 

Lord, help us to remember when we first met and the 
strong love that grew between us. To work that love into 
practical things so that nothing can divide us. We ask for 
words both kind and loving and hearts always ready to ask 
for forgiveness as well as to forgive. Dear Lord, we put our 
marriage into Your hands. Amen. 
 

Including this prayer into your nightly family prayers allows your    
children to see that you place your marriage into Godôs hands. As they 
begin to memorize it, hopefully they will one day incorporate it into 
their own marriages as well and pass it down through the generations.  
 

Please share this prayer with other married couples. 
 

For more information, go to www.Our MarriagePrayer.com. 

New Choir Director 
Continuing the rich tradition of excellent 
music at St. Peterôs under the direction 
of Lori Anne (Meinholz) Lokken, on 
February 5, 2018, we welcome our new 
part-time Choir Director and Organist, 
Tyler Pimm. Tyler comes to us with 
broad experience in directing and  
accompanying in a variety of Catholic and Protestant churches. Tyler 
will be responsible for liturgical music at both St. Peterôs and              
St. Martinôs and lead a newly expanded music planning committee. 
Under Tylerôs direction, we will expand our repertoire of traditional and 
contemporary music, and look to recruiting and building our choirs at 
both churches to keep our musical excellence strong and vibrant well 
into the future. If you are interested in joining the choir, Tyler         
welcomes you to contact him at (608) 290-8057 or                                          
tyler.pimm@stpetermiddleton. WELCOME, TYLER! 

We send a big THANK YOU to Lori Anne for her many years of 
dedicated service to St. Peterôs as choir director. We are happy 
that Lori Anne remains part of the parish and continues to teach 
music at St. Peter School. THANK YOU, LORI! 


